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Dear Family and Friends, 
 
 About three years ago, Dana and I discussed how we could be more involved in 
local mission work. We were connected to Drive-In Ministries and were quickly taught 
ways that we could help them at their park. The next year, we were asked to be part of 
their “Park Team”. This team plans and organizes the movie nights and special events at 
Drive-In Park. After a few months of service with this team, I was asked to join the Board 
of Directors for the ministry.  
 In spring of 2023, we discussed our work with Drive-In and agreed that we 
wanted to do even more. Our discussions revealed that we would face difficulties if we 
tried to spend more time with the ministry unless we were able to carve out time from 
the other obligations of life.  

Dana and I prayed about what God would have us to do. The Lord led us to reach 
out to Drive-In President/CEO, Mike Jones, about what it takes to become a missionary.  
In the many conversations we had with Mike, we discussed where to serve and how to 
be the most effective with our service. After prayer and contemplation, he was led to 
talk with us about the position of Vice-President.   

After many conversations and lots more questions, we still felt lead by the Lord to 
fill out an application with Drive-In. In November 2023, our application went before the 
Board of Directors and was unanimously approved for the Vice-President position.  
 In December of 2023, we sent a letter to the Board of Deacons at Heritage Baptist 
Church in Prattville, AL, asking for them to commission us and become our sending 
church. This is the church that we serve in and regularly attend. Dana grew up in this 
church and I joined in 2016. I have served the church as a trustee and on the building 
expansion committee. Dana has served in the baby and toddler nurseries and taught all 
the different ages of children. Our application to Heritage Baptist Church for 
commissioning was approved by unanimous vote.  

This is the first church to come along side of us in our ministry and to provide 
financial support. We need a team of people and churches to come along with us, so 
that we can effectively serve this ministry and reach more people for Christ. 
 Would you be willing to join our team? Would you be willing to become a 
monthly supporter, or can you support us with a special gift? Will you also join us in 
prayer for our work, for Drive-In Ministries, and for the people  
“Around the Corner… Around the World” that don’t know Christ as their Lord and 
Savior? 
 
Blessings, 
David and Dana Morrison  
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